
Friday 12th July 2019 

Self help   Self responsibility   Equality   Equity   Democracy   Solidarity   Openness   Honesty   Social 
Responsibility   Caring for others 

 
Attendance so far this 

year (target 96.5%) 
 

 

Pebbles 94.00%              
Shells  94.75%                 
Footprints 94.82%          
Waves  95.23%                
Surfers 94.98% 

 
Well done Waves!   

Sun Protection 

Summer is hopefully here, so please ensure your children have a sunhat and water bottle in school at all 

times and have had sun cream applied before school. Anyone who suffers from hay fever please ensure 

they take precautions before they come into school. 

Dear Parents,  

Last week we were lucky to appoint Miss Warwick who will join the team as a teacher one 

day per week in year 6. 

The uniforms are all now available from Whirlwind Sports Helston branch on 01326 564297. 

From September we will be rigorously enforcing the new uniform policy. This will mean: 

Black sensible shoes, no makeup (including nail varnish) , long hair to be tied up, no jewellery 

other than a watch and or medical bracelet. This will make it much easier for pupils to 

concentrate and ensure their safety at school. 

A few parents in key stage one have asked if the school sends home year 2  SATs results in 

the same format as year 6. This is not the case we do not want to place pressure on 

pupils  by sending these results home in isolation. The SATs in year 2 are used solely to 

inform teacher assessment. These teacher assessments are  the assessment grades on your 

child’s school report. 

Over the summer you may see people coming  into school. We are having toilets in key stage 

2 renovated and new fencing to the front of the school carpark. It is hoped that in the new 

year we will begin work on the infant toilets. 

Menu Change 

Tuesday 23rd July (Last Day of Term) 

 All Day Brunch 

Bacon 

Sausage 

Scrabbled Eggs 

Baked Beans 

Tomatoes 

Potato 

With a selection of Desserts  

 

School Finishes at 1.15pm  

Mullion CP News 

Facebook 
Please follow us at Mullion Primary 
for any updates. 

Breakfast Club 

Please ensure that payments for breakfast club are made once you have received an invoice of the amount shown 

2019/2020 Inset Days 

 

04 September 2019 

28th October 2019 

06 January 2020 

22 July 2020 

23 July 2020 

 

Due to the change in the Bank 

Holidays please note the change to 

Inset day Oct 28th 2019  

Bikes 
Please do not allow your children to ride 
bikes/scooters around the playground. 

School Lunches/ Pupil Premium 
If you feel you may be entitled to free school meals please 
contact the school office and collect a form. This  
entitlement also enables the school to access additional  
funding that benefits your child. 

Transition Days 
Please can all children go straight to their new classrooms 
on Thursday 18th and Friday 19th for transition using the 
correct Entrance for your new class ie all KS2 via the side 
gate. If you are unsure of your new class please contact 
the school office.  



CLASS NEWS 

Pebbles 

This week Pebbles had their final swimming lesson.  All the adults got in the pool and we had fun 
playing games and having races. The children have made huge progress in confidence and ability. We 
also had our final gym session for the year, the children were given free play but chose to follow a 
circuit and demonstrate all the skills they had learnt. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Higgins, Mrs Ciballi, Mrs Mitchell,   

Shells 

What a busy couple of weeks! Year 2 children had the most amazing time at BF adventures camp, zip 
wires, cmibing walls, campfires and raft-building. Mrs Holliehead and Mrs Griffiths were so proud of 
the wonderful behaviour and courage in doing all the different activities (including spending the night 
away from home!) Children who did not go to camp represented the school at the cluster sports event 
and were also fantastic ambassadors for the school. We are all looking forward to transition next week 
when we will be getting used to our new classrooms and routines. 
 
Miss Holliehead and Mrs Griffiths 



Footprints 

 What a busy week following BF Adventure camp! The children have started to write newspaper 
reports about their camp/school cookery experiences and finished their lighthouse poems by making 
pop up lighthouse cards to publish their poems on.  As well as this, the children applied their letter 
writing skills, learnt earlier in the year, to write thank you letters to BF Staff, Mrs Sloper and Mrs 
Morris.  We have also continued our fraction learning and are now securing our knowledge of 
equivalent fractions.    
On Tuesday Footprints visited the Museum of Cornish Life in Helston to participate in a Manga 
drawing workshop with the local artist Keith Sparrow.  Hopefully they've already told you all about it 
and showed you the drawing tips that they were taught.   
Next week sees us at the Marconi Centre transmitting our written poems across the air waves to a 
school on the Scilly Isles followed by a visit to the nursing home to share their fantastic poems with 
the residents.   
 
  
Miss Hayhurst, Mrs Pollard, Mrs Mundy and Mrs Morris 

 
 
 

 

Waves 
 

This week, the last group of Year 5 children have taken part in Bikeability. This year’s group have been 

fantastic and really approached road and bike safety with responsibility. Our aim has been for them all 

to complete Level 1 with a view to taking level 2 next year. We have also been learning about 

relationships and human development- in particular, puberty. The children have mostly been mature 

about this and shown some real curiosity. Finally, swimming has been hugely successful this term with 

all children making great progress. We have completed our assessments and next week will be a fun 

session!  

 

 

Mrs Read, and Miss Harding  



Surfers 

We have been extremely busy in Surfers over the last couple of weeks, preparing for the end of term 
and thinking about our achievements in Year 6 (and there have been many); practising for the end of 
term production, which we know you are going to love; celebrating our SATs results, which were 
amazing; and singing our hearts out. 
Tickets for the production should have now reached you, as they went out yesterday (Thursday 11th 
July) and we are looking forward to seeing many of you there! 
A little reminder that our leaver's assembly is on Tuesday 23rd July - don't forget the tissues! 

 

 

 

Mrs Fishwick, Miss Johns and Mrs Wood 

 

Feetbeat 
 

Well done to all the children that took part 



 

Congratulations and a big well 
done to all of the Years 2, 3 and 4 

children who went to BF 
Adventure Camp.  They all had an 

amazing time and rose to the 
many challenges that they were 

given including climbing, 
adventure quarry, quarry steering, 
raft building and of course the zip 
wire! A highlight of the week was 

the water slide and the opportunity 
to drench the staff with their water 
pistols - they certainly did this with 

great enthusiasm!  A big thank 
you must go to the BF staff for 

giving the children such a 
memorable experience.  It has 
been great to hear the children 
still discussing their highlights in 

the following week.   
If you haven't already done so, 

please visit the gallery section of 
the school website which we have 
now updated with the rest of the 

photographs. 



 

 

Wow- what an amazing and action-packed 
trip. From exploring caves to being put to 

work in the mines, Year 5 and 6 went back in 
time to explore various elements  of  British 
history not far from our doorstep.  Day by 

day accounts along with photographs can be 
found in the ‘News’ page of our website. By 
now,  we’re sure the children have probably 

told you all about their experiences.  
On the whole, behaviour was excellent and 

we were praised many times  by staff at 
attractions and members of the public for 
our politeness and enthusiasm. You’ll be 

very pleased to hear that many 
children  should be returning home having 

learnt some life skills that may help you 
around the house: bed-making and 

stripping, cleaning the table down after 
meal times, tidying their rooms, managing 

their own money, and moving around a 
house or public place in a courteous and 

safe manner. Maybe put them to the test at 
home over the summer holidays!  



 

Dates for your Diary 

Virtues Awards 

Pebbles 

Oscar Coombe - Determination 

Skyla-Mae Harris - Determination 

 

 

Shells  

Emily Goode - Enthusiasm 

Darcy Meehan - Enthusiasm 

 

 

Footprints  

Dongal Curtis-Cullen - Enthusiasm 

Jessica Harris -  Determination 

Waves 

Summer Patrick - Kindness 

Ava Carkeet - Curiosity  

 

 

Surfers 

The Whole Class - Enthusiasm & Courtesy 

 

 

 

Head Teacher’s  Award 

All Staff on BF Adventure & Cheddar - 

Enthusiasm, Commitment & Care 

 

Date Event 

15th July Footprints trip to Marconi centre 

17th July Yr 6 Production 1.30pm & 6pm 

17th July Waves Swimming  

22nd July Surfers sailing 

Date Event 

23rd July Yr 6 Leavers Assembly 

23rd July Last day of school finishing at 1.15pm 

Thursday 5th 

September 

Back to school 

Team Points 

 Weekly Total  Weekly Total 

Poldhu 50 707 Poltesco 45 675 

Polurrian 21 475 Predannack 50 728 


